St Chad's Church Ladybarn, Diocese of Manchester
Minutes of the Parochial Church Council meeting on Tuesday 14 May 2013.
Present:
The Revd Elizabeth Davies (Rector) in the Chair, Leslie Bell, Judy Fletcher (Churchwarden), Leslie Fletcher (Secretary),  Margaret Harrop, Jean Matthews, Peter Matthews, Robert Nicholls (Deanery Synod Representative), Jean Nixon (Deanery Synod Representative), Trena Radcliffe, Diane Wynn (Churchwarden).

1. Prayers: The meeting opened with prayer, led by Trena Radcliffe.
2. Apologies for absence: There were no apologies for absence.
3. Minutes of previous meetings: The draft minutes of the meetings on Tuesday 2 April and Sunday 28 April were accepted as a true record.
4. Matters arising from the minutes: St Chad's participation in the Heritage Open Weekend will be an agenda item at the June meeting of the PCC.
5. Finance: 

1. The PCC considered the report from the Treasurer.  It was noted that  significant amounts of grant money committed to specific projects flow through the accounts.  As a result, members found difficulty in arriving at a realistic assessment of the Church's financial position, in particular the prospects for paying the next instalment of the Parish Share on time.  The Treasurer is to be invited to attend the next meeting of the PCC.

2. The Wardens' Report to the April meeting of the PCC was revisited.  Jean Matthews expressed the hope that around £800 would be raised at the fashion show on 22 May.  Peter Matthews agreed to consult Opal Walsh about a regular pop-up shop in Church.  Judy Fletcher and Trena Radcliffe agreed to consider a tea and talent auction around St Chad's Sunday (27 October).  Elizabeth Davies commented that the erstwhile Summer Fair could be revived in a different form such as the grand plant sale she had seen advertised at another church in the City.
6. Rector's report 

1. The Rector informed the PCC that arrangements for her sabbatical leave, which will extend from 1 September to 30 November, are in hand.  She has met with the Churchwardens, John Milner and Helen Reid.  She expressed the hope that the Revd Colin Powell and Canon Albert Radciliffe will continue their support of the provision of worship at St Chad's and said that Bishop Mark has agreed to preside and preach at the Parish Eucharist on St Chad's Sunday. 

2. The Archdeacon's Licence to place the altar in the nave for an experimental and continuous period of six months, as decided at the April meeting of the PCC, had not yet been applied for; it is not needed for the current occasional usage.  It was proposed by Jean Nixon and seconded by Peter Matthews that the experiment should begin on 1 January 2014; this was agreed unanimously.

3. This agenda item should have read “Deanery Synod Pastoral Committee”.  This is now to be a standing committee of the Deanery Synod and the Rector is a member of it.  There is a meeting on 2 July 2013 which she cannot attend; Robert Nicholls agreed to attend in her place.
7. Wardens' report: Diane Wynn reported that the bell housing outside the back door of the church appears to have been interfered with.  An inspection to assess any  damage &c. has been arranged.
8. Reports from subcommittees: 

1. The PCC accepted a report from the Green Group without discussion.

2. Robert Nicholls reported on behalf of the Organ Restoration Committee that our submission to the Heritage Lottery Fund for the initial £100,000 to fund our organ restoration scheme, was turned down. We bid for the maximum amount allowed under the 'Our Heritage' funding pot, so our scheme did not fare well when compared with smaller submissions which had greater public exposure such as the restoration of the arcade in West Didsbury, which had been funded. Additionally, as we also need to apply for top-up funding of £23,000 from other sources, the HLF were looking for certainty as to whether these would be available. We were not able to give this.

The HLF did however comment that there was much to commend our scheme.  The committee has met and decided that we will be going back to the Heritage Lottery Fund in due course. But first we will be contacting a number of other grant-giving bodies to ascertain the extent of support we could expect from them. This could reduce the size of any future HLF bid, improve the perceived value for money and hence increase our chances of success.

The committee will keep everyone updated on progress through the magazine, the church website and the noticeboard in church.
9. Deanery Synod: There have no meetings of the Deanery Synod since the previous PCC meeting.  Several members of the PCC had attended the Deanery Eucharist on Ascension Day at St Wilfred's Northenden.
10.  Disposing of surplus chairs removed from Church:  Elizabeth Davies proposed and Leslie Fletcher seconded the following motion: “This PCC resolves that 50 congregational chairs be permanently removed from the Church and disposed of, being no longer needed.”  It was passed unanimously.  Leslie Fletcher agreed to look after the process of applying for the appropriate faculty and was advised by the PCC to use some phrase such as “dispose of to interested parties”, it not being clear at this stage if or to whom the chairs could be sold or given.
11. Stewardship Campaign: Leslie Fletcher circulated a report he had prepared showing that preliminary work for the Stewardship Campaign was essentially complete.  The delivery of 100 copies of the Stewardship Brochure &c. from James Emmerson was expected in a matter of a few days.  The PCC agreed that the most effective way of getting the Stewardship message across to those concerned was to visit them in their own homes to deliver the Stewardship package.  The PCC noted that efforts to recruit volunteer visitors need to be stepped up as the number who had come forward so far was insufficient.   Some visitor training had been done and more is planned for the meeting on Wednesday 29 May.

James Emmerson is preaching at the campaign launch at the Parish Eucharist on 9 June and will asked to formally commission the visitors.  There will be special coffee and biscuits in the Hall after the service; there too many other significant occasions around that time to allow anything more elaborate.  

The jigsaw and larger photograph display will be put up in Church on June 9. 

During the four weeks of the Stewardship Campaign the Church will be open on weekdays when regular activities are taking place:

Tuesdays 6.00pm – 7.30pm: Quiet preparation for Holy Communion at 7.30pm.

Wednesdays 1.30pm – 3.30pm: The Community Wildlife Garden will also be open. 

Fridays 10.00am – 12.00noon: Friday Group cleaning &c.  and refreshments 

Saturday 10.00am – 12.00noon: The Artistic Explosion group meets in the Community Hall, possible pop-up shop and Robert Nicholls agreed to play organ music for some of this time.

Jean Matthews offered to coordinate volunteers from the congregation to be in church at these time.

Questions about the delivery of envelopes were referred back to the Stewardship Team.
12. Any other business: Diane Wynn tabled the attached update on Hall refurbishment.  She proposed and Leslie Bell seconded that the report and its recommendations be accepted; this was unanimously agreed.
13. Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 4 June 2013.  Please would members advise the Secretary of items for the agenda by Tuesday 28 May.
14. The Grace: There being no other business, the meeting closed with the Grace at 9.40pm.
